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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
This week started with an assembly on tolerance and accepting differences. We watched a 
video from 'Kid president', who gave these 5 helpful tips for managing disagreements with our 
peers: 
1. Remember, we are all people who deserve to be treated like human beings 
2. Listen, listen, listen - you need to listen more than you speak 
3.  Pause, breathe, love - if you are getting cross, take a breath and speak respectfully 
4. Distract - if it's not going well, make a joke, change the subject or walk away 
5.   Accept - remember, not everyone is the same as you, and if they were, the world would be a 
very dull place! 
These were such great pieces of advice, and the children were able to give examples of times 
when they have had disagreements with people. We are so lucky to have such a wonderful and 
reflective group of children at Alverton! 
 
Car park  
 
With the weather turning, we have noticed an increase use of the school car park. Please note 
that the school car park is only for the dropping off children in the morning - please don't park 
in there. We have had a few incidences this week of staff being late into class as they are not 
able to park. Staff being in class on time is crucial for the wellbeing and safety of the children.  
 
Forest school plea 
 
Our sessions have been so lovely over the last few weeks! Next week it is the turn of Kerris class 
and I know they are keen to get started. If anyone is having a clear out and has anything 
suitable to donate to our various mud kitchens around the school, we would be very grateful! 
We would love anything metal or wood (saucepans, baking sheets, bowls, jugs, mashers, spoons 
etc). We would also be grateful for any old guttering, washing up bowls or plastic tubs for water 
play. Due to safety issues, we are unable to accept ceramics in case they get broken. Any 
donations can be left outside school and we will share them out. 
 
Safeguarding 
 
We have been reviewing our safeguarding procedures and are asking that parents do not go 
into classrooms unless accompanied by a member of staff, including at the end of after school 
club. This is not only for safeguarding reasons, but also fire safety as it is our responsibility to 
know who is on site at all times. Thank you so much for your understanding of this matter.  
 
Have a great weekend! 
 
Nichola Smith 
Headteacher 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Nichola Smith (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if 

it is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking rather 
bare. If you are able to bring in any non-
perishable food items, cleaning 
products or toiletries, we would be very 
grateful. These will all go to helping our 
families and community. Thank you very 
much. 

Clubs cancellations 

Advance notice 

Drama Club will NOT be on for Year 5 on Tuesday 15th October. Only Year 6 

should attend. 

All teacher-led and hall based clubs will be cancelled on Monday 21st, Tuesday 

22nd and Wednesday 23rd October due to parents evening. After school 

childcare will still run as normal. 

Hatchbox photos 

If you would like to buy any 

individual or family photos, 

please use the codes you have 

been given by Hatchbox to log 

in and order them. The 

deadline for orders is 20th 

October. Any questions at all, 

please contact: 

hatchboxphoto@hotmail.com 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


Lost 

Two coats have gone 

missing in Puffins class. 

One is a black puffa style 

and the other is a green 

Mountain Warehouse 

one. Please could you 

check at home and hand 

in if found. Thank you.  

Wanted for pre-school 

Mrs Simpson would be very grateful for any of the following for our pre-school 

children: 

 Dinosaurs 

 Diggers or any construction vehicles 

 Saucepans and cake tins 

 Large kitchen utensils 

 Farm set 

If you could donate any of these, please could you give them to Mrs Simpson at 

the Nursery. 

Many thanks. 



Harvest Festival (Year 1-6) 

We are delighted to invite you to our Harvest Festival 

on Thursday 17th October at 9.30am. Reception 

parents are welcome but their children will not be 

involved. 

As part of this we will be supporting the CTIPA 

foodbank in Penzance with donations from our school 

community. We will be collecting from next week. 

They cannot distribute fresh food but anything else 

will be very gratefully received. Last year you were 

incredibly generous and we collected an enormous 

amount of food. This year, our help is needed as much 

as ever. If you would like to help, please send in your 

donations with your child from Monday. Thank you. 

We will also be serving coffee and biscuits after the 

service and all money donated will be given to the 

foodbank.  

Hope to see you there! 

 



DT Coaching Holiday Club - Monday 28th and Tuesday 29th October 

If you would like to sign your child up for DT Coaching’s Holiday Club, please 

see the letters that were sent out this week or see the attached letter. All 

payments should be made either online or cash which should be handed to the 

office by Wednesday 23rd October so your child is given a 

place. 

Parents Evenings  

Booking has now opened for parent consultations (a ten minute face-to-face meeting in 

school) which are being held in the week beginning Monday 21st  October. If you haven’t 

yet booked your appointment time please go online and do so before the booking 

window closes on 16th October. 

You will previously have been given log in details for eschools.  If you are unsure what this 

is, please contact the office and they will arrange for new details to be given to you.  It is 

easy and quick to use: 

 Go to the school website http://alverton.org.uk and click onto the and click onto the 

white log in button (next to the owl icon) in the red bar at the top of the screen.  

 Your user name will be your first name.surname (all lower case) eg, john.smith (not 

your email address) 

 If you have forgotten your password, please contact the office. 

 Once you have logged in, the Parents Evening icon can be found in the blue bar at 

the top. Click on that and you’ll be taken to your child’s class page for you to book. 

If you have had or will be having a termly SEND review meeting during the school day on 

the phone or in person with your child’s class teacher, you may not wish to book another 

meeting at this time. 

Non-uniform day - in aid of the Fishermen’s Mission 

Friday 25th October 

We’d like to raise money for the  Fishermen’s Mission by having a non-uniform 

day (wear something blue) for a donation 

(suggested amount £1) on Friday 25th 

October. Thank you very much for your 

support. 



Important information about school lunches 
 
We have been advised by TPAT that we must change the way we ask 
you to book and pay for school lunches. This will now be online via the 
Aspens site 'Select'. To give us enough time to implement this, this will 
start after half term on Wednesday 6th November. 
 
All parents will need to register on the Aspens Select site and will need 
to book and pay (if applicable) for lunches up to 9am on the day of the 
lunch. You will be able to book in advance for the day, week or month 
and add money if you need to, in advance, onto the Select site.  
 
After half term, the children will no longer be asked for their order in 
the mornings in class, nor will you be able to pay online using the 
Schoolmoney system. Please do not add any money for school lunches 
in advance after half term to the Schoolmoney system. 
 
All parents, including those with children on free school meals and in 
Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 (Universal Free School Meals), will need 
to book even if their child's meal will be free.  
 
You should have received a letter this week with all the information you 
need to register. This can be done as soon as you like but please do not 
book meals before 6th November. If both parents need to be able to 
book lunches, you will both need to register.  
 
At least one parent in the household must register even if your child 
gets a free school meal. Even if your child always brings a packed lunch 
from home but they may want Christmas lunch, please register as you 
will need to book this online this year. 
 
Until half term all ordering and paying will carry on in exactly the same 
way. 
 
If you have any questions please ask Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey at the office. 



0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Simpson who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


STARS OF THE WEEK 
Little Foxes  Katie  for coming into nursery happily  

Little Owls  Erin C  for always helping her friends all the time 

Kittiwakes  Freddy Kindness: for always being kind & checking your friends are OK  

Curlews  Lyncoln Enthusiasm: for a fabulous  piece of work all about your family 

Puffins  Esther L Enthusiasm: for always being ready to learn & showing great listening 

Owls   Rex  Perseverance: for trying so hard with his writing this week 

Kingfishers  Callum Enthusiasm: for great progress in his reading 

Trencrom  Rufus  Enthusiasm: for always applying himself to his work 

Lanyon  Rowan Enthusiasm: for excellent writing about the Stone Age 

Kerris   Millie J Enthusiasm: for working her socks off 

Bodrifty  Quinty Perseverance: for always working extremely hard 

Bosigran  Charlie Enthusiasm: for mastering new technology & his fantastic progress 

Kenidjack  Ava  Enthusiasm: for being an enthusiastic learner, a determined football & kind friend 

Lunchtime Star  Kaden  for his lovely manners    

 

 

So I thought I’d surprise you with the following piece of information…ready? I can listen to 
anybody, parent, carer, mum, dad, grandparent…if you need a chat, come find me; it 
doesn’t matter what your role is in the nurture and carevof the children in our school, and 
it also doesn’t matter if what you’d like me to listen to is about you rather than the child. I 
consider it a great privilege that I can (and do) listen to you and in turn you can expect 
confidentiality. So, on that note, this week I have found a section in a website just for 
grandparents because it occurred to me that of course parents are involved in raising 
children but so many other individuals are too, all the family, friends, teachers, the list 
could go on, and I’m sure it does for some of us. When my daughter was growing up the 
whole terrace was involved as all the children played together and all adults ‘parented’ all 
of the children. It worked really well too (I recall my husband coming home from work 
sometimes and finding the house filled with children who lived at other houses on the 
street who’d simply come to play). Anyway, the website is named below and if you would 
like to find out more you can access it simply by typing ‘Cafcass grandparents’ into your 
search engine. Or come find me and we 
can do it together. Or have a cuppa. Or 
just sit and be. I really don’t mind. 
Much love, Mrs D xxxxx  



DIARY DATES 

Thursday 17th October 

9.30am 

Harvest Festival in the hall  

Followed by coffee & biscuits in aid of the 

Foodbank 

Monday 21st - Wednesday 23rd October 

3.30-6pm 

Parents evening meetings 

All clubs CANCELLED 

Friday 25th October Flu immunisations - all main school years 

This is opt in only 

Friday 25th October Non-uniform day in aid of the Fishermen’s 

Mission. Wear something blue. 

Monday 28th October - Friday 1st November Autumn half term holiday 

Monday 4th - Tuesday 5th November INSET days - school closed 

Wednesday 6th November School opens 

NEW SCHOOL LUNCH BOOKINGS BEGIN 

All clubs continue 






